
         VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
                                              April 3, 2023 @ 6:00 PM
Council President Mel Rotroff called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call:
Sandra Knott				Ryan Shoffstall - late		Guests
Randy Kaehler				Heather Kegg			Michael Yoder
Pat Parish				Dave Scott			Jordan Heppard
Mel Rotroff				Gary Bias			Jacob Estes
Terry Brentlinger - Absent						Bud Brentlinger
Amby Wallace		 		Deputy 	Jake Boyd		Ken Welch

Amby Wallace made a motion to excuse Terry Brentlinger, Pat Parish seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Minutes from the last meeting (March 6, 2023) stand as is.  There were no minutes for March 20, 2023, the meeting was cancelled due to lack of quorum.
Pat Parish made a motion to pay the bills, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  
Amby Wallace made a motion to accept the bank reconcile for February, 2023, Pat Parish seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Amby Wallace made a motion to accept the Utility Adjustments 2/21-3/16/2023, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Gary Bias asked Council if they were okay with the contract amendment and updated PO that were needed for the annexation project.  Council told him to proceed.  Gary Bias told Council that the resident would like the easement vacated at 142 N Oak.  Gary Bias stated that he thought that may create an issue with access to the other houses.  Pat Parish asked if there was alley access.  Gary Bias replied he didn’t think there was an alley, and that there would be 3 land locked parcels.  Gary Bias will double check with the map room.
Guest Michael Yoder, Logan County Commissioner, told Council that he was just stopping by as part of his plan to attend a Council meeting of each locality in Logan County every year.
At this point, Mayor Ryan Shoffstall arrived and took over the meeting.
Guests Jordan Heppard and John Dawson spoke to Council on behalf of the Indian Lake Ball Association.  They asked when forms were due to reserve the parks.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall replied that they could be turned in anytime prior to the event, but earlier was better so that the dates requested could be reserved.  They told Council that they will not be using Emil Davis Park this year, but will be using the old school park.  They said that the concession stand was leaking and in bad shape.  They were hoping to come up with a plan to work with the Village of Lakeview to get repairs done so that it could make it another year.  They said that they could donate money if the Village would do the labor.  They told Council that Lakeview has the worst fields and parks in the area, and that they would like to help make them nicer.  They stated that the Ball Association might be interested in buying a shed to serve as a concession stand if the Village was not planning to build a new building in the immediate future.  
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall noted that the Ball Association used to do all the maintenance on the ball fields.  The Ball Association noted that they have not been able to get people willing to help, and were also seeing fewer players every year.
The Ball Association told Council that the batting cages and concession stand are their major concerns, and without them, they will not play in the Village’s parks.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall told them that the Village is currently looking for grants and other opportunities to raise money for the parks.
The Ball Association asked if he thought the current stand should be replaced or repaired.  They thought that if the Village was going to have a major parks project that included building new concessions/restrooms that they would repair the old stand.  The Council and Mayor told the Ball Association that a 1-2-year timeline was not feasible for the large project to be completed by the Village.
The Ball Association then said that they had been kicked out of the park before when it should have been theirs.  They asked if they would have priority if they put money into the park.  Amby Wallace explained that this was the reason that we now asked for the dates needed so that the park could be reserved.  The said that their schedule changes due to weather, etc., and wanted to know how to let the Village know.  Amby Wallace on behalf of the Parks Committee said that they could contact her directly.  They also requested that they be notified of any other events taking place in the park.  Amby Wallace told them that right now the only events scheduled were the Ball Association’s, Jesse Avila’s ball tournaments, and Indian Lake Pride’s Event.  The Ball Association told Council that Jesse Avila’s tournaments trash the fields and that they need to leave it as they find it.  They asked when Jesse Avila had his tournaments scheduled.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall told them that the tournaments were scheduled for June 9, 10, 11 and July 28, 29, 30.
The Ball Association asked if there was anything they needed to do after games other than clean the field and dump the trash cans in the dumpster.  Council replied that there was nothing else required.  The Ball Association told Council that they would provide their new insurance policy in May when their current policy expires.  They then asked if the Village will tear down the old concession stand if the Ball Association ends up purchasing a new shed.  Dave Scott replied yes, they could do that.  The Ball Association then said that they may have someone willing to donate and put in new batting cages (RV Wholesalers).  They were hoping to put them near 1st baseline and the fence.  Council and the Mayor replied that it would be fine as long as there was no issue with buried drainage tiles.  Dave Scott will have the tiles checked.
The Ball Association will work with Dave Scott on the details including placement, water and electric connection, etc., in case they decide to purchase a new shed for concessions.
The Ball Association requested the code/key for the building to be changed.  Dave Scott asked that they leave room in any new structure so that additional cameras can be added for security.  They are working on getting more cameras set up in the parks to stop vandalism.
Guest Jacob Estes told Council that he is running to Bellefontaine Municipal Court Judge.  He wanted to come and introduce himself.  He has over 20 years of experience as a corrections/probation officer, parole officer, attorney, teacher, and pastor/preacher.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall asked if he will read and try cases brought by the municipalities, as we have had bad experience with cases just being thrown out without consideration.  Jacob Estes replied that he will consider each case on its own merits, and will also try to offer other possible solutions if a case won’t be going forward.  He said that he was aware of this issue, and plans to look into why it has been happening and to address it, if he is elected.
Guest Ken Welch told Council that he wanted the Indian Lake Pride Event to be made 18+.  He said is was a matter of child safety because there were drag shows and beer trucks.  He told Council he is part of an anti-drag/pride organization who has been shutting down events for years.
Deputy Jake Boyd said that it is 100% the parent’s decision as to whether or not their children can attend the Indian Lake Pride Event.  He said that there are no issues as long as nothing illegal is going on, and that law enforcement is on site, and there have been no issues.  He stated that children are present at many events where alcohol is present.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall told him that everything required to reserve the park had been completed and that there were no illegal activities in the event.  He also stated that there were no complaints made after last year’s event.  He stressed that this event is about openness and acceptance.  He stated that as such the Village and Council can have no complaints or objections to the event.
Ken Welch told Council that they will be at the event protesting and that there will need more security/law enforcement present.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall asked if he was threatening violence.  Ken Welch replied that his group wasn’t violent, but that others that come might be.
Deputy Jake Boyd told Council and Ken Welch that he would pass all of this information on to the Logan County Sheriff’s Department and that they would be aware and alert for any issues at the event.
Randy Kaehler asked if the protesters can be on Village property, or how close they were allowed to be.  Deputy Jake Boyd replied that they were not allowed to obstruct walkways or entrances and exits, or to harass others or be obscene or threatening.
Commissioner Yoder suggested that if we do not have a code on file, we adopt one with more details on protests.
Ken Welch told Council that he and his group will be asking all other groups to attend to protest and that there may be issues.  He referenced a recent Pride Event that had turned violent and said that Council needed to watch footage of it to see what could happen.
Deputy Jake Boyd said that he would let his department know.
Deputy Jake Boyd also told Council that Levi Wells would no longer be our officer.  Miriam Reeves will be covering the position until Greg Praithers takes over.  He told Council that the normal hours are 2-10PM, and that we should notify them if we would like different hours or varying shifts.
Dave Scott asked Council approval to have Kleinfelder’s put the Lead Mapping Project out to bid.  Mel Rotroff made a motion to have Kleinfelder’s put the Lead Mapping Project out to bid, Sandra Knott seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Dave Scott asked Council to approve a $7500 contract amendment on the Grove/Park Waterline project that would allow for engineering through construction.  Randy Kaehler made a motion to approve the contract amendment, Mel Rotroff seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Dave Scott told Council that we just put through a $25,000 PO for poles that was approved by Mayor Ryan Shoffstall.  He told them that we acted quickly as the price was expected to jump to $40,000 and the lead would increase from 4 weeks to 30.  He also stated that Dan Cline, Electric Superintendent was aware of how this affected the department’s budget.   He also told Council that he had received letters from several vendor’s stating that they won’t guarantee prices at the time of order, but that they will charge based on cost at shipping.  Council asked if that was even legal.  Heather Kegg said that she could check her notes from hew class on Purchasing Law.  Commissioner Yoder said that they had been having that issue also, and their attorney didn’t think they could do anything.
Dave Scott informed Council that he had received Jeff Kramer’s resignation as of April 28, 2023.  He stated that the position had been posted and that he had received 2 applications to date.  Pat Parish made a motion to accept Jeff Kramer’s resignation, Amby Wallace seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Dave Scott also told Council that Scott Hicks had completed a year of lineman training and testing and was eligible for a .75/hour raise.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall said he could start on the next book with Council’s approval.  Amby Wallace made a motion to approve the .75/hour raise for Scott Hicks and to allow him to start another training book, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Dave Scott requested a Utility Commission meeting be set up in the next week.
Dave Scott also presented Council with a quote for re-paving the Municipal Building parking lot from Quality Paving.  This project would come out of the 1% income tax fund.  Pat Parish said that he wanted to voice a concern.  He said he was worried about the raise in height as the meter pit was already on risers, but that he is familiar with and trusts the construction company.  Sandra Knott made a motion to accept the quote from Quality Paving and to move forward with the parking lot paving project, Amby Wallace seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Dave Scott told Council that there had been a 911 call over the weekend at 395 S. Main Street for a water leak.  The Village shut off water to that building in 2018, but somehow it was turned back on.  Dave Scott said that this was the second building where water had been shut off by the Village years ago but someone had turned back on.  Pat Parish suggested pulling the meters out of empty properties where the water was being turned off.  This would prevent others from turning the water back on.
Dave Scott told Council that a buried electric line went bad at 580 W. Lake.  He couldn’t find any record of an easement.  Connor Kinsey had looked into the issue and found that if the utilities had been there for 20 years or longer, then there legally is an easement.  Connor Kinsey noted that the Village does not need to ask permission, but should send notification.
Sandra Knott asked if the water drainage issue could be fixed in the area if there is an easement.  
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall answered that he and Dave Scott were already working on the best way to correct the drainage issue.  Pat Parish will assist as well.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall noted that there was money in the budget for this issue to be corrected.
Dave Scott told Council that he had covered the water plant duties while Jason was on medical leave.  He said he found malfunctioning valves, softener meters, and valve actuators.  He said that he had someone coming on Thursday to give a quote for repairs.  He said the plant will need 24-hour monitoring until it is repaired. 
The Parks Committee told Council that Jake with the Middle School ball team had requested keys for park restrooms.  They told him that he needed to fill in the paperwork in the office, but no one had been in yet.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall stated that since they weren’t an official organization, he didn’t think they should have to meet the requirements for an event.
Amby Wallace asked if that meant that they should open the bathrooms for everyone.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall answered that there was a precedent for opening the bathrooms for people who were not hosting an official event.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall stated that Middle School ball was not sanctioned and so was not an organization required to file paperwork.
Pat Parish asked if someone could add them to their insurance coverage.
Amby Wallace for the Parks Committee noted that it is hard to get people to follow rules if the rules don’t apply to everyone.  She asked if they would be playing games with other teams, and Dave Scott asked if they would need lights.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall replied that they only needed the restrooms, and that they would bring their own supplies.  Amby Wallace stated that she thought they should follow the event rules as they had games.
Heather Kegg stated that she would contact our insurance company and risk management to see if they could provide any clarification on when liability insurance is required and when it is not.
Pat Parish noted that the Memorial Day parade will be May 29th at 10:30.
Zoning Officer Gary Bias told Council that he had a list of trees that needed cut down for safety.  He was going to find out if they were on Village or private property.  He would then check for right of ways and determine if any surveys were needed.
Pat Parish noted that the group who had met with the Fire Fighters needed to meet, compare notes, and form a plan of action.  He said it was not fair to the department for things to continue to drag on.  All parties involved agreed to set a Council Work Session for April 11th at 8am that would be conducted in executive session.  Heather Kegg will have a public notice printed in the Bellefontaine Examiner.
Amby Wallace told Council that the Parks Committee had met with Brenda from the Business Association about ideas for the parks.  The Parks Committee will be meeting with her again to discuss what other local parks are doing.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall noted that the Memorial at Indian Lake State Park will not be continuing.  He thought maybe we can get our Memorial plans solidified to fill the void.
Amby Wallace asked if they could name the old school park.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall replied yes, anytime.  Amby Wallace suggested that we could name it Lakeview Memorial Park or Lakeview/Stokes Memorial Park, or something along those lines, and have a Memorial Walk with memorial flags, benches, etc..  The corner lot on Main Street would also be a possible location for a Memorial.  Amby Wallace noted that Brenda had a lot of information and was very helpful.
Mel Rotroff noted that 4 tables for the parks have been powder coated.
Heather Kegg told Council that SVE was available for the Village Wide Clean Up on the requested date of May 20, 2023.  She asked Council to approve the date of May 20, 2023 for the Village Wide Clean-Up Day.  Amby Wallace made a motion for Village Wide Clean Up Day to be scheduled for May 20, 2023, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall told Council that the Fire Department had received the same ISO rating as previous years.
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall provided the reading of the following Ordinances.
[bookmark: _GoBack]ORDINANCE NO: 2023-04
AN ORDINANCE RENEWING THE APPOINTMENT OF CONNOR KINSEY AS SOLICITOR FOR THE VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW, OHIO, SETTING HIS COMPENSATION, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY
Pat Parish made a motion to suspend the rules to allow Ordinance 2023-04 to be passed as an emergency, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  Pat Parish made a motion to pass Ordinance 2023-04 as an emergency, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
ORDINANCE NO: 2023-05 – 1ST READING
AN ORDINANCE REVISING THE SALARY FOR COUNCIL MEMBERS IN THE VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW, OH
Amby Wallace made a motion to pass the first reading of Ordinance 2023-05, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
ORDINANCE NO: 2023-06
AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING THE FISCAL OFFICER TO CREATE AND UTILIZE AN EPA LEAD SERVICE LINE MAPPING FUND IN THE VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY
Pat Parish made a motion to suspend the rules to allow Ordinance 2023-06 to be passed as an emergency, Amby Wallace seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  Pat Parish made a motion to pass Ordinance 2023-06 as an emergency, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
ORDINANCE NO: 2023-07
2023 AMENDED APPROPRIATIONS ORDINANCE
AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING AMENDING PERMANENT APPROPRIATIONS FOR CURRENT EXPENSES AND OTHER EXPENDITURES OF THE VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW, STATE OF OHIO DURING THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 2023, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY
Amby Wallace made a motion to suspend the rules to allow Ordinance 2023-07 to be passed as an emergency, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  Amby Wallace made a motion to pass Ordinance 2023-07 as an emergency, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
ORDINANCE NO: 2023-08
AN ORDINANCE REPEALING ORDINANCE 2015-08 AND DECALRING AN EMERGENCY
Pat Parish made a motion to suspend the rules to allow Ordinance 2023-08 to be passed as an emergency, Amby Wallace seconded.  Council approved unanimously.  Pat Parish made a motion to pass Ordinance 2023-08 as an emergency, Amby Wallace seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Mel Rotroff made the motion to adjourn, Pat Parish seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
The next Council Meeting will be Monday, April 17, 2023 at 6PM.
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